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MARINE DEPARTMENT NOTICE NO. 195/2024 

(Navigational Warnings & Related Information) 

 

Palaeontological Investigation and Excavation Works at Port Island 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a palaeontological investigation 

and excavation works will be carried out at Port Island, starting from 23 October 

2024 and for a period of approximately two months. 

 

2. During the aforementioned period, vessels navigating in the vicinity 

should proceed with caution and keep clear of the waters around Port Island which 

are bounded by straight lines joining the following co-ordinates (WGS 84 Datum) 

from (A) to (F): 

  Latitude   Longitude  

(A) 22° 30.345’N 114° 22.010’E 

(B) 22° 29.715’N 114° 21.640’E 

(C) 22° 29.690’N 114° 21.450’E 

(D) 22° 30.030’N 114° 21.230’E 

(E) 22° 30.260’N 114° 21.355’E 

(F) 22° 30.345’N 114° 21.510’E 

 

3. A drawing showing the outline of the waters around Port Island is 

attached to this notice. 

 

 

 

Mr. S.F. WONG 

  Director of Marine       

 

 

 

Marine Department 

Government of the HKSAR 

Date: 23 October 2024 

Action File Ref.: L/M. No. 42/24 in MD-PD&PS-F01-075-01A-007-P070 

 



海 事 處 佈 告 第 1 9 5／ 2 0 2 4 號 附 圖  

Drawing Attached to Marine Department Notice No. 195/2024 
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